DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – December 11, 2008

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was held on Thursday, December 11, 2008.  Principal Bill Dennison called the meeting to order.  Those present were:  James Beard, Bill Dennison, Lauri Duesler, Tony Garrison, Chuck Goodlet, Chelsie Mansell, Michael Radford, and Kim Shepherd.  Those absent were:  Debra Berenbroick, Pam Carter, Peter Debibar, and Shelly Hendricks.

ORDER # 09-49 - ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Lauri Duesler to adopt the agenda for the December regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-50 - APPROVAL OF THE NOVEMBER MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Lauri Duesler and seconded by James Beard to approve the minutes of the November regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-51 – APPROVAL OF MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The council members received a copy of the October financial reports.  The motion was made by Kim Shepherd and seconded by James Beard to approve the October financial and bingo reports.  

ORDER # 09-52 - APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Tony Garrison and seconded by Lauri Duesler to approve the personnel recommendations report.  Mallory Vice, Special Education Teacher, has been hired to replace Lisa Marlak; B. J. Hakanson has been hired to replace Monica Irving, Reading Instructor.  Vacancies include:  Debbyee Blair, Special Education, and Becky O’Connor, Mathematics.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS – Several visitors were present:  Greg Gumm, on behalf of the Physical Education Department; Megan Kinkade on behalf of the Vocational/Technical/Business Departments; Ray Phelps, Special Education Department Chair; and Shelia Wilkinson, Math Department Chair.

ORDER # 09-53 - APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE OCTOBER MEETING MINUTES – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the second reading of the minutes of the October regular meeting.

ORDER # 09-54 - APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE SEPTEMBER BINGO  REPORT – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the September bingo report as presented.  

ORDER # 09-55 - APPROVAL OF THE SECOND READING OF THE NOVEMBER PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by Tony Garrison to approve the second reading of the November personnel recommendations report.  

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Mr. Dennison briefly reported on upcoming and ongoing events related to Curriculum, Assessment, and Instruction:

· Curriculum maps
· “Next Steps”
· Literacy First is in full swing
· SLC Freshman Academy and training
· Assessment in the spring
“NEXT STEPS” PRESENTATIONS BY DEPARTMENT CHAIRS – Four department chairs/representatives were in attendance at the meeting to discuss CATS assessment scores and what the “next steps” are for each particular department.

· Math – Shelia Wilkinson distributed a brochure outlining the increase in math scores, strengths and weaknesses, and the “next steps” for the math department.  The members of the math faculty have set “70” as their goal.

· Special Education – Ray Phelps distributed handouts outlining the special needs students’ scores in all categories, as well as what more can be done for special needs students.

· Vocational/Technical – Megan Kinkade reviewed the slide handouts from a power point presentation regarding the family/consumer science, agribusiness, agriculture, business,  and technology areas.  Ms. Kinkade stated that students do well with hands-on activities but struggle when taking a written assessment, and outlined ideas for the “next steps.”

· Health/Physical Education – Greg Gumm presented a brochure on behalf of the health/ physical education department which outlined strengths, weaknesses, and proposed changes.

INFORMATION ITEMS:

· The council members received copies of the monthly student accident report.

· D’Ante Tinson was elected KYA Governor.  This is the first time in 60 years that two students from the same school have been elected Governor at KYA back-to-back from the same school.  Grafton Sizemore served as the Governor at this month’s conference.

· From approximately 1000 students attending KYA, three NHHS students were chosen as outstanding delegates:  Catie Baker, Hunter Harp, and Marcellus Hobbs.

· Two NHHS teachers received National Board Certification – Angela Cannon and Shelia Wilkinson.

NEW BUSINESS QUESTIONS – Several questions were raised under new business.

· Ms. Shepherd raised questions about the congestion in the front parking lot before and after school.

· Ms. Mansell reported that at the Superintendent’s Parent Advisory council meeting that the Board will be forced to cut the budget by 4%.

· Ms. Shepherd asked if there was a way to avoid having all three HCS high school proms on the same night.

ORDER # 09-56 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Chuck Goodlet and seconded by James Beard to adjourn the meeting.

___________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

